M. R. Hyker's Latest Adventure
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04-01-06: Pocosin-South River Falls Circuit - This was a scheduled Sierra Club trip although it had not been previously scouted. I was joined by the regulars: Philly Cheese Steak, Mad Hatter, The Kid, Indiana Moser, Chardonnay, Kim, Rodney D. and the Shutter Bug and some new folks as well: Alice, Ellen, Diane, Gwen, Kim2, Bernie and Olga. We passed through some light sprinkles as we drove along Skyline Drive but by the time we were ready to hike the threat of rain had diminished.
We maintained a pretty brisk pace as we gradually climbed Bald Face Mountain. At the crest we got some nice views westward and then again some even better views northward prior to our descent to Pocosin Cabin. No one was renting it this weekend so we choose it as our early lunch spot. It provided  pretty good views of some mountains to the east.
From there we descended to the Pocosin Trail where we explored the Upper Pocosin Mission Ruins and a couple of cemeteries. We started to make a wrong turn on the South River Fire Rd but quickly corrected ourselves. Then it happened ... APRIL FOOLS!!! We came upon a well blazed orange trail with hiker diamonds nailed to the trees. "Could this be a recent reroute not shown on the maps or in the trail guide? It was very clearly marked!" I made the decision to follow it but I kept an eye on my trusty GPS unit as we descended. After about 0.4 miles it became apparent that this trail was not part of the SNP trail system but rather part of the Rapidan Wildlife Management Area trail system and was taking us away from where we wanted to go. We did an about face and climbed back up to the fire road. A few yards around the next bend we found the fork in the trail that I thought may have represented the reroute. DAH!!!! 
Since we already did one unnecessary descent and climb we by-passed the trip to the base of South River Falls and proceeded directly to the view point above it. Even though a little anemic due to a lack of winter precip it was still pretty impressive at 70 feet. Halfway down the falls split forming an inverted "Y". After lounging about for a bit and soaking in the sun we polished off the trip with a steep climb out of the gorge and back to our cars. It turned out to be a pretty nice trip despite the confusion!
Flora and Fauna Note: Blood Root, Toothwort, Colts Foot, Dutchman's Britches and the exotic Periwinkle are in bloom.
